DRAFT

SCOTTISH SCIENCE ADVISORY COMMITTEE
Minute of meeting held on:

26 June 2007 at 13:00, at

Scottish Executive,

Victoria Quay,

Edinburgh

Present:
Professor Anne Glover (Chair), Professor John Coggins, Professor Geoffrey Boulton, 

Dr John Nicholls, Professor Julie Fitzpatrick, Professor Chris van der Kuyl, Eur Ing Graham Wren, Dr Barbara Spruce, Professor Stuart Reid, Dr Andy Bishop, Dr Avril Davidson, 
Anna Milne (Minute Secretary)
Item 1:  Welcome and Introductions

1. Professor Glover welcomed members to the meeting and welcomed back Dr Avril Davidson.
Item 2 :  Apologies and Absences
2. Professor Glover conveyed apologies from Professor Steven Beaumont, Professor Sir Kenneth Calman, Professor Peter Morgan, Professor Jonathan Seckl, Professor Muffy Calder, Professor Peter Grant, Professor Joyce Tait and Dr Stuart Monro.
Item 3:  Minute of the Previous Meeting
3. The minute of the last SSAC meeting held on 15 March 2007 was accepted as an accurate account of the meeting. 
Item 4:  Matters Arising
Review of Past Work
4. Members discussed progress with the action points arising from the last meeting.

Scottish Institute for Life Sciences (SCILS)
5. Professor Glover reported that since the last meeting the Labour and SNP manifestoes had both made a commitment to support a Scottish Institute of Life Sciences in Dundee. 
Energy Technologies Institute

6. Members of the committee updated Professor Glover on the progress with the Energy Technologies Institute (ETI).  It was reported that the Scottish bid had been successful in getting through to the next round (along with four other groups) for consideration as the hub of the UK Energy Technologies Institute.  The preferred location for the hub in Scotland was expected to be made shortly.  Professor Glover noted that if Scotland was not successful in winning the hub this would not prevent Scottish research groups contributing and participating in the work of ETI as research would be commissioned across the UK.
Chief Scientific Advisers Committee (CSAC)

7. Professor Glover reported that the CSAC meeting on 6 June had been held in Edinburgh.  The meeting had been very successful in promoting links with colleagues in Scotland, both inside and outside the Executive, with their counterparts in Whitehall and relationships could now be developed.  
Item 5:  
Science Strategy – progress report and discussion

8. Professor Glover reported that the Office of the Chief Scientific Adviser had employed an independent researcher from the ESRC Genomics Policy and Research Forum to undertake an analysis of the responses received to the Science and Innovation Strategy for Scotland Consultation Paper.  This work was nearing completion with the report being finalised.  
9. The committee discussed the analysis of consultation responses and the proposed strategy. Professor Glover thanked the group for its comments, which she noted were extremely helpful and would allow the team to proceed with further discussions.
Item 6:
Future of SSAC – Status, Structure and Process
10. Dr Davidson introduced a draft paper on the proposed future arrangements for the SSAC, which the committee discussed.  
Item 7: 
Options for Future Work Programme
11. Professor Glover proposed that the committee should revisit the work it had done in the past, to review progress and to capture any outstanding issues.  She then introduced two proposals put forward by committee members as possible topics for future work programmes.  These included (1) knowledge transfer issues (KT) i.e. promoting research into economic growth, and (2) promotion of interdisciplinary research.  Professor Glover welcomed any additional suggestions.  
Item 8

Why Education Matters Report

12. This item was postponed to the next SSAC meeting.

Item 9:
Date of the next meeting
13. The date of the next SSAC Meeting was Thursday 20 September 2007. 
Item 10:
Any other business

R&D into Business Report

14. It was noted that this report was currently being finalised and would be brought to the next meeting of the SSAC on 20 September with a view to gaining approval from the Committee.  

Public Engagement
15. Professor Glover reported that the HMIE report on the educational aspects of the four science centres had been launched on 21 June 2007.  
16. Professor Coggins noted that the closing date for the Beacons for Public Engagement bids was approaching and that final announcements would be made later in the year.  This initiative brings together a number of funding bodies for the first time to establish a co-ordinated approach to recognising, rewarding and building capacity for public engagement.  
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